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    Notice of Study Commencement 
Town of Georgina Sanitary Sewer Model and Master Plan 

Municipal Class Environment Assessment  
The Town of Georgina has initiated a sanitary master plan to evaluate existing wastewater infrastructure and determine 
its capacity to accommodate population growth. This sanitary master plan will also support capital improvement 
programs and assist with preparing a development charge by-law.  

The process 

This study is being done in accordance with Approach #1 of 
the master planning process as set out in the Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment (EA) (October 2000, as amended 
in 2007, 2011 and 2015), which is an approved process under 
the Ontario Environmental Assessment Act. This approach 
involves the preparation of a master study document at the 
conclusion of phases 1 and 2 of the Class EA process. 

Consultation 

The Town of Georgina encourages the public and 
stakeholders to participate in this planning process. The 
Town will be hosting a Public Information Centre (PIC) this 
fall to obtain input on the preliminary preferred servicing 

strategies for wastewater. Notification will be advertised in the local community newspaper and notices will be mailed 
to stakeholders. Additional project information is located on the Town’s website at: 

georgina.ca/SanitaryMasterPlan 

Upon completion of the study, a project file report documenting the study process, will be prepared and made available 
for public review and comment. 

If you have any questions, comments, or wish to be notified about future study activities, please contact Carol Liu or 
Julien Bell.  

Carol Liu, MASc, EIT 
Development Engineering Technologist 

Town of Georgina 
26557 Civic Centre Rd., 
Keswick, ON, L4P 3G1 

Phone: 905-476-4301 Ext. 2226 
Email: chliu@georgina.ca 

Julien Bell, P.Eng. 
Infrastructure Planning, Partner 

GM BluePlan Engineering Limited 
330 Trillium Dr., Unit D  
Kitchener, ON, N2E 3J2 

Phone: 519-748-1440 Ext. 4264 
Email: julien.bell@gmblueplan.ca 

Comments or questions 
Please note that information related to this study will be collected in accordance with the Freedom of Information and 
Protection of Privacy Act. With the exception of personal information, all comments received will become part of the 
public record and may be included in study documentation prepared for public review. Thank you for your interest in 
this study. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at your convenience. 

Carol Liu, MASc, EIT 
Development Engineering Technologist 

This notice was issued on May 12, 2020 
 


